
        
 
 
 
 
 

  Newsletter                                                                                             27.06.2025 
 
Messages and updates 

 

Sports Day Update 

 

We have been closely monitoring the weather forecast for Monday, and temperatures are 
expected to reach up to 32°C. In light of this, and with the safety and wellbeing of the children 
as our top priority, we have made some changes to our Sports Day plans. 

We will no longer be holding a full day of Sports Day. We will proceed with the morning 
session at Chiswick School, as originally planned. However, the afternoon session at The 
William Hogarth School will not go ahead due to safeguarding concerns related to the extreme 
heat in the afternoon. 

The revised Sports Day will now take place from 10:00am to 12:00pm at Chiswick School, and 
we warmly welcome and encourage parents and carers to attend and support the children 
during this time. 

To ensure children stay safe and hydrated, there will be two water break stations available on 
site. Please make sure your child: 

 Brings a filled water bottle 
 Has applied sun cream before arriving 
 Brings a hat and sun cream with them on the day 

Regarding the cancelled afternoon session, we hope to reschedule it in the coming weeks. If 
this is not possible, we will look to hold the events at the start of the next school year as a 
welcome-back celebration. 

Thank you for your understanding and continued support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Local School With The Big Heart 
We are an inspiring learning community with high expectations, where all feel safe 
and happy and everybody has the opportunity to unlock and realise their potential 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUNE 

Monday 30th – Years 1 to 6 - Sports Day at Chiswick School, Burlington Lane, W4 
3UN. Parents are invited to attend 10am-12pm. 
 

JULY 
Wednesday 2nd –    Piano Fun Club Assembly at 10.30am. Parents are invited to 
attend. Children selected to perform are: Edward, Jenna, Dana, Malak, Eleanor, Lucia, 
Katie, Sumaya, Oskar, Nils and Arty. 
 

- Y3/4 Tennis competition. By invitation only. 
 
Thursday 3rd - Year 5 and 6 Trip to Polka Theatre. Payment and consent are required on 
Parent Pay. 
 
Saturday 5th – Summer Fair - 11am – 3pm 
 

Monday 7th – Friday 11th JULY - Y6 Cycling course 
 
Monday 7th – Nursery & Reception class – Sports Day at school. Parents are invited 
to attend. Sports Day will run from 10am – 11am. 
 
Thursday 10th - Sing Education Parent Assembly & Choir. More info to follow. 
 
Friday 11th – Y1 visit to Chiswick Library  

                     - Nursery & Reception Cake Sale   

                     - Y6 Leavers BBQ 

Monday 14th - Y6 Production – Parents are invited to attend at 11.30am to 12.30am 

Tuesday 15th – Thursday 17th JULY 

Y6 Residential Trip 

Friday 18th - Leavers Assembly – Parents are invited to attend at 9.15am. 

 

2025 DATES FOR THE DIARY 





ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Monday 23rd June to Friday 27th June 2025  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stars of the week - WB 23.06.25         

Happy 

To all our stars: It is lovely to see your happy faces light up the school 

 

 

CLASS WEEKLY 
ATTENDANCE 

WEEKLY 
LATES 

RECEPTION 
ROTHKO 

99.4% 8 

1  MONDRIAN 95% 2 
2  MATISSE 97.9% 13 
3/4 MONET 94.1% 12 
5  SHONIBARE 91.8% 1 
6  RILEY 91.7% 4 

Class Star(s) of the 
week Description 

Mondrian Jibril 

Jibril is a ray of sunshine in our class, always arriving with a big smile and a wonderfully 
positive, optimistic outlook. He showed fantastic engagement, care, and patience during 
our Zoo Lab visit. Jibby has been sharing excitement for Sports Day as we have been 
practising Quidditch in PE. Thank you for being such a joyful and uplifting member of the 
class Jibby! 

Matisse Ubah 
Ubah has been super happy and enthusiastic this whole half term. She was enthralled by 
by the amazing animals that visited us from the Zoo Lab. It is a delight to see her joyful 
smile and curiosity for learning.  

Monet Anh  

This week, I have seen a big change in Anh. He seems so happy and positive! I really 
have enjoyed seeing Anh playing with friends and laughing in the playground. This 
positive attitude is extending to his work and he has a ‘can do’ attitude and is willing to 
try more difficult questions. Well done!  

Shonibare Alfie 

Alfie has already brightened up our school. It already feels as though he's been part of 
our class from the beginning. His kind and witty nature has ensured he's settled in 
immediately. He even kept his positive attitude on our trip today despite picking up an 
injury! We are thrilled to have Alfie as part of our class!  

Riley Doga 

Doga, for showing the value of Happiness 
with a bright smile, a cheerful attitude, 
and spreading joy to everyone around them! 
Your positivity makes our classroom a better place every day.  Keep being your 
wonderful, happy self! 
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CLUBS & LESSONS

PianoFunClub 

Please contact PianoFunClub if you would like to 
book your child a place for piano or guitar 
lessons.  This is currently available from Year 1 to 
Year 6.                                     

Contact: www.pianofunclub.co.uk / 
admin@pianofunclub.co.uk / Tel: 07575 530 304 

Rocksteady Music School 

Please contact Rocksteady if you would to 
book your child a place. This is available from 
Reception class to Year 6. 

Contact: 0330 113 0330 or sign up via 
rocksteadymusicschool.com  



 

 

  


